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Dear Director Forkner:

It is my understanding that the Department of Health and Human Services has been
reviewing ways to absorb the 3% budget cut as mandated by the Budget and Control Board,
and the funding for the Medicaid Adolescent Pregnancy Prevention Services (MAPPS) is being
eliminated to meet this need. I am very concerned about the potential funding elimination of
this program that meets the needs of so many young individuals across the state and especially
in my district. Teenage pregnancy is a very serious issue and one on which we have made
positive strides, and I believe and lament in the fact that the elimination of this program will
erase what we have gained.

I have been in conversation with Forest Alton of the S.C. Campaign to Prevent Teen
Pregnancy. He is much more versed in this issue than I, and I know that he is more than
willing to meet with you on these concerns. I will be happy to assist in this issue as well and
look forward to working with both of you. Please feel free to contact me, as to how I can be
of assistance.

incerely,

Brad Hutto

cc: Forest Alton, Executive Director, S.C. Campaign to Prevent Teen Pregnancy, e-mail -
falton@teenpregnancysc.org
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The Honorable Brad Hutto
South Carolina Senate

510 Gressette Office Building
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Senator Hutto:

Thank you for letter regarding Medicaid Adolescent Pregnancy Prevention Services (MAPPS)
and the agency’s decision to eliminate it beginning January 1, 2009. This decision is largely a
result of the 3% across-the-board cut ordered by the Budget and Control Board on August 12,
2008. That action translates into $28.5 million reduction in state funds for the Medicaid program,

While we know MAPPS can be a valuable tool in addressing the problem of teen pregnancy,
counseling services of this type are generally outside the scope of Medicaid’s core mission to
provide medical care coverage. By way of background, MAPPS is a service that was once funded
through Department of Social Services (DSS) as part of their Teen Companion program. The
service was moved to Department of Health and Human Services in 2001 because of a reduction
in DSS funding.

Since many MAPPS providers also offer a range of other counseling services unrelated to teen
pregnancy prevention, it has proven difficult to obtain the proper service documentation that the
federal Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services requires in order to match state expenditures
with federal dollars.

My staff and I met with Mr. Alton on October 1 and explained the agency’s view. I also offered
him my assurance that we will have continued dialogue about MAPPS and the teen pregnancy
issue in general. We will also open discussions with other state agencies, such as DHEC, to
identify other potential strategies to combat teen pregnancy. Since Medicaid pays for 85 percent
of all teen births in South Carolina, we have a vested interest in trying to reduce this very serious
problem.

Thank you again for your interest. Please do not hesitate to contact me directly if you have
additional questions about this, or any other Medicaid issue.

Sincerely,

Ennma b

Emma Forkner
Director
EF:jp



